
     Northside Neighborhood Association, Board Minutes, April 1, 2013

PRESENT:  Pete Cassidy, Theresa Gilbert, Steve Bale, Jennifer Braddock, Phil Points, Al 
Scovern, Barbara Wiechers, John Irvin, Darrell Doty, Ryan Fleming, Win Meeker, Joe Scott, 
Eva Ensmann, Lindsay Rall, and Karen Wilson.

Minutes of March 4, 2013 approved:  MOTION Steve/Joe APPROVED

The Treasurer reported a cash balance of $22,669.81 as of March 31, 2013.  MOTION 
Steve/John APPROVED

Representatives from Bluegrass Community and Technical College reported on work at the 
campus at Fourth and Newtown.  The new building at the corner will be ready for classes at the 
opening of the Fall term.  Buildings to be renovated for future use are the Administration facing 
Fourth, the McGowan, the indoor basketball court, the maintenance, the mule and the corn crib.
These buildings are considered to be historically and architecturally significant and important 
for future use.  The college has purchased the property north of Loudon along Newtown and 
will renovate it for adult education classes.

Old Business
Committee Reports
– Membership reported schedule of dues for the new year:  Sponsor $75, Patron $50, 

Business $25, Business with website exposure $250, Household $20, Individual $10
– Tours and Special Events MOTION Steve/Win $50 for place for HOUSE AND 

GARDEN ticket sales at Mayfest APPROVED.

                        FOUNDERS PARK  MOTION Win/Joe that $300 be set aside for maintenance 
APPROVED.

New Business
Jefferson at West Third—Board agreed to send letter to those within 500 feet in regard to 
the Brewing Company request for non-conforming use permit to be heard at the April 
26, 2013 meeting of the Board of Adjustment.

NEXT MEETING:  May 6, 2013 @ 6:30—NOTE—6:30 pm in Rosenthal
 


